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18th June 2017  The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ ( Yr A)  

 When we are children we don’t believe that we will ever grow to be obese, passed 

our prime or out of condition; it’s something that creeps up on us. The extra pounds 

that pile on around our waistlines are the result of making wrong choices on a daily 

basis. Just as we can become physically unfit so we can become spiritually unfit. 

When we are young we cannot imagine making wrong choices or poor decisions, but 

compromise, apathy and temptation creeps up on the best of us. We become      

consumed by things that don’t really matter.  If we are not careful, God’s values can 

fall by the wayside and we end up feeling weighed down, dissatisfied and unhappy.        

On the Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood of 

Christ, we are reminded that in just the same way as we 

care for our physical diet, so we need to take care of our 

spiritual diet. We need to make Jesus part of our   spiritual 

diet both in communion and in our daily choices to live as 

Christians so that we might be spiritually whole.  We are 

invited to feel alive and rejuvenated and ready to impact 

the world around us. 

When we faithfully participate in the Eucharist, the sacrament has the power to    

influence us and change us; it joins each of us to Christ and hopefully, makes us 

more like him. Today’s challenge is to think a little harder about what we are actually 

doing in participating in the Eucharist, and what we should expect as a result. The 

Eucharist is a banquet for the multitudes in which we remember Jesus’ sacrificial  

self-giving. More than this, we remember the promise that anyone who eats his 

bread and drinks his blood will share eternal life. 

                            MASS TIMES 

 

SATURDAY VIGIL 17th June 
6.30pm People of the Parish 
   
SUNDAY       18th June 
Corpus Christi 
9.00am   Intentions of the Ludgrove 
  School Boys & Families 
11.00am Sr Teresa Wright RIP 
2pm  to 3pm Exposition of the Blessed 
Sacrament and Benediction 

 
Monday 19th June  
No mass 
 
  
Tuesday 20th June 
09.30 Eamon Dolan RIP 

  
Wednesday 21st June 
09.30 Eileen Hendy, Intentions 

Please remember to switch off your mobile phone before Mass 
God deserves all our attention  Thank you. 

                                            
Important Contacts. 

Safeguarding:  Richard Roberts 0118 978 9059 e-mail:  richard.x.roberts@gmail.com 
Other Priests in the area : Fr Marcus Brisley 01252 876820 
Fr. Danny Mc Avoy  01344 425729,   Fr Kevin Bidgood 01344 620591  
Hospital / Home visits.  Sick Communion, Baptism Preparation 
If you are sick or going into hospital and would like a visit or  Holy  Communion,  
call the office on 0118 978 0348 or call Fr. David.  
Baptisms—see Fr. David after Mass on any Sunday for further details 

 
Thursday 22nd  June 
Sts John Fisher &Thomas More, Martyrs 

09.30 Mary Robinson, Intentions 
6.30pm to 7.30pm  

Exposition and Benediction    
Friday 23rd June 
The Most Sacred Heart of Jesus 
08.30 Exposition  
09.30 Joseph Noonan RIP 
11.00 Funeral of Michael Sigwasa 
 
Saturday 24th June 
Birth of St John the Baptist 
No mass at 09.30 
 
Saturday Vigil 24th June 
6.30pm Rosemary McCauley RIP 
 
Sunday 25th June 
12th Sunday in Ordinary time 
9.00am Mary Barry RIP 
11.00am Timothy Guidera RIP 

Parish Office Opening Times :- Tuesday to Friday, 09.00 to 13.00    
The Parish Office is closed all day Monday 
Your Parish Administrator, Una Smith, can be contacted on  Tel: 0118 978 0348  
or email , wokingham@portsmouthdiocese.org.uk   



In your prayers, please remember all who have recently 
died.  Also pray for all who are sick, in  hospital or  
housebound especially Eileen Hendy,  Pam Sheridan, Mary 
Ann Froud, Daniel Sutton, Ruth Murphy,  Miriam Terry,  
Joseph Nemeth, Hugh Dwan, Natalie Mahon, 
Tommy Hastings and Sr Veronica 

Year 5 Taster Day at Holme Grange – Tuesday 27th June 2017 Have you considered 

an independent education for your child at senior level?  Holme Grange School will be 

holding a senior school taster day for current Year 5 pupils on 27th June for entry into 

Year 7 in 2018.  There will be a number of fun, but educational, activities throughout 

the day and children will have the opportunity of experiencing a day at our School.  

Please contact the Registrar at headspa@holmegrange.org if you would like to register 

The Feast of Corpus Christi  celebrates the institution of the Holy Eucharist 
ΨDo this in remembrance of meΩ 

On this, our titular feast day, Sunday 18th June, please come to  
Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament  and Benediction from 2— 3pm 

Pray for our Members of Parliament— 

Please pray for all those elected to the new Parliament at last week's General Election. 
Pray that our Lord will direct their hearts and minds according to his will for the true 
peace and freedom of all; that they may not serve for personal gain, but for the good 
of all whom they have been elected to serve. 

Day for Life 2017—The Church teaches that life is to be nurtured from conception to 

natural death.  Please support this work through today’s second collection.   

Information leaflets are at the back of the church, or visit www.dayforlife.org 

National Day of Prayer and Fasting for life, Wednesday 21st June 2017. On the vigil of 

Sts. John Fisher and Thomas More, please Pray and Fast for the end of  

abortion in this country. Thousands of babies are saved from abortion each year by 

Catholic, Pro-Life work, backed up with your Prayer and Fasting. 

The Feast of the Sacred Heart, Friday 23rd June—The heart has always been seen as 
the "centre" or essence of a person.  Devotion to the Sacred Heart of Jesus is devotion 
to Jesus Christ Himself, but in particular it is a chance for us to remember all the  
manifestations of his love for us. 

Please note the following  important Dates :-  

First Holy Communion for the children of our parish on Saturday 17th June at  

11-00 and for the Ludgrove boys on Sunday 18th June at 09-00 

ΨSending ForthΩ mass for our confirmation candidates on Sunday 2nd July at 11-00 

*Evensong at St Paul’s Church in Wokingham Sunday 2nd July at 6.15pm* 

Confirmation Day on Saturday 8th July at 11-00 in Portsmouth Cathedral 

Parish Picnic Sunday 9th July at Holme Grange School from noon ‘til 4pm  

(See the Social Committee Notice Board for transport help to/from picnic) 

 

All ladies of the parish are welcome to attend the next UCM Meeting on Thursday 
22nd June, Keenan Rooms, 7.30 pm.  We shall be having  an informal and fun 
evening entitled “Hats and Chats”,  getting to know more about each other by 
bringing along a favourite hat and talking about why it is special!  

Sing a New Song: Next prayer meeting is Wednesday 21 June at 8 pm in the  
Keenan Rooms. Please join our time of prayer, intercession, reflection, Bible  
readings and, especially, fellowship. We look forward to seeing you – new people 
are always very welcome! 

*Evensong at St PaulΩs—to commemorate the 500th anniversary of the  
Reformation, we at Corpus Christi are joining with the community at St Pauls for a 
series of events over the next few months.  The first celebration is a joint, sung 
Evensong on Sunday 2nd July at 6.15pm.  Fr David will be preaching.  Please join us 
for this very special event.  The dates for the further events will be posted shortly. 

Please support the Fairtrade stall after all masses next weekend 24/25 June.   Sts John Fisher &Thomas More, Martyrs, Thursday 22nd  June 

In 1534, Thomas More, with his close friend, St. John Fisher, refused to render  
allegiance to the King as the Head of the Church of England and was confined to the 
Tower. Fifteen months later, and nine days after St. John Fisher's execution, Thomas 
More was tried and convicted of treason. He told the court that he could not go 
against his conscience and wished his judges that "we may yet hereafter in heaven 
merrily all meet together to everlasting salvation." And on the scaffold, he told the 
crowd of spectators that he was dying as "the King's good servant-but God's first." 
He was beheaded on July 6, 1535.  

Financial Support to the Sigwasa Family—if you feel able to help the family at this 
sad time with a contribution towards little Michael’s funeral costs, all would be 
gratefully received through Fr David or the Parish Office.  Thank you 


